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 FACES IN THE CROWD 

Have you noticed as you attend your club meeting that you see the same faces 

sitting around you.  Nothing wrong with those faces, but they’re the same faces, 

week after week after week.  Wouldn’t you like a refreshing change and see new 

faces maybe even some familiar faces that you haven’t seen in awhile?   Do you 

wonder if those old familiar faces, you haven’t seen in some time, look the same?   If 

you are suffering from the same old face syndrome, it is time to refresh your club!  

You don’t need to go to your medi-

cine cabinet or make an appoint-

ment with your Plastic Sur-

geon.  The remedy is very 

easy.   

Share the excitement of Ki-

wanis and the enjoyment of see-

ing new faces by inviting the face 

to a club meet- ing or better yet, a 

fantastic ser- vice project benefit-

ing many young faces.  Remember the old familiar faces sitting around you will be 

new faces to those you invite.  As a side benefit of bringing in new faces, you’ll be 

able to hear new stories and be able to tell your stories for the first time to the new 

faces. 

Seriously, Kiwanis is to be shared.  It’s up to you to make sure that others can 

experience the same fellowship and warmth that we experience weekly.   

Within Division 42, less than 1% of the population belongs to a service club. Of 

those only 432 are Kiwanians.  That gives us a very large pool of potential members 

to draw from.  The secret to getting them to join you… 

ASK! 

    DEE 



 



KEY LEADER 
Mike Van Etten Reporting: 

 

Our Key Leader Camp April 26th through 28th, which the 

Division has been very helpful in supporting, is currently 80% 

full with 8 weeks to go. To date we have 80 individuals en-

rolled in the program for this action packed weekend of build-

ing student leaders.  

Although we have done far better than I had expected, we 

still have approximately 10 uncommitted slots remaining. 

Should anyone in the Division wish to sponsor a first or addi-

tional student, now is the time to identify them. Remember, 

they do not need to be part of Key Club to attend, simply in the 

9th through 12th grades. Should there be a remaining club who 

wants to sponsor a student, but has difficulty in identifying 

one, I will be more than happy to use my contacts within Key 

Club to find a deserving student in their community. This April 

will mark my 8th camp and I can say without question, this 

program changes lives! 

During the past 4 years, our wonderful Division has 

placed 3 District level Committee Chairs, watched one of our 

LTG's run for International President, and this year have one of 

our students running for a District Secretary, one of only 4 ex-

ecutive positions in the entire Key Club District. Last year at 

our Key Club District Convention, Division 42 East was named 

"Most Improved Division" for the entire district, led by one of our 

Key Leaders.  

You should also know that many of our students have be-

come very active in Circle K in college holding Club and Dis-

trict level positions. One of them was just elected to the posi-

tion of Club Secretary at UC Irvine, THE LARGEST CIRCLE K 

CLUB IN THE COUNTRY, better yet, AS A FRESH-

MAN!!  Knowing and still in contact with all of them, I can tell 

you what every one of these students has in common, KEY 

LEADER. Additionally, it should be noted that many of 

the student leaders I have mentioned were first introduced to 

me through Key Leader. The program works.  

More information can be found at www.key-leader.org or 

by emailing me at region10mve@gmail.com 

Many thanks to all of those who have supported the effort 

to bring this great program back to Division 42, where it will 

stay for many years to come 

 

P.S.  Recently, Angela Apinyavat became VP of Service for 

UC Berkeley. Another D42 (SVHS) into office in Circle K. I just 

left the election it was great to watch. 5 hours to elect the club 

leadership!  

http://www.key-leader.org/
mailto:region10mve@gmail.com


THE ELIMINATE PROJECT  

(Maternal/Neonatal Tetanus) 

Brendan Hendrick Reporting: 

In November, I wrote about some of the history of the five 

year, International service projects. What they were and the 

success they achieved. I also gave a rundown on the money 

that had been collected by International. I would like to now 

update you as to where we stand in the eliMiNaTion immun-

ization program. 

At the DCM, last year, I gave a run down on the numbers 

and how the CNH District compared to the others in Interna-

tional. As of, report date, mid-December 2012, CNH has 

moved into fifth place for donations on a “per member” status 

with $54.83. In “Total Major Gifts”, again, CNH is in a tie for 

fourth position with a total of 2 clubs. CNH is in fifth position 

for total funds raised with a total of $833,298.43. The Zeller 

Fellowship is where CNH really shines. We are in second posi-

tion with a total of 158. So far International has raised 

$22,553,573.38 in the approximate 2 ½ years of this program. 

Please remember that the goal is $110M. That means that we 

are just over 20% of our goal. 

Now the news on the Division. As of the report presented 

in January, only 3 clubs have sent in their donations. Division 

42’s clubs have gifts and pledges of $6,284.74 and have sent in 

to International $2,906.08. I have been asked when should we 

send in the money and where. I must remind all that $1.80 

protects a mother and her future children. I would recom-

mend that if you have money for this program that you make 

regular payments either monthly or quarterly. This way you 

can keep up with International, your monthly reports and if 

there is a problem, contact them with your questions.  

One question that must be asked is about the effectiveness 

of our MNT program. Let’s briefly look back. When Interna-

tional was researching the program there were at least 58 

countries in need. As of today, we are down to 29 countries 

and counting.  

Please continue to get the message out to your club mem-

bers, friends and the community. International has public ser-

vice announcements and other promotional items to help you 

achieve your goals. 

 

KIWINS  
Jessica Tran Reporting: 

 

February has been a wonderful month filled with the 

launch of two innovative projects within Turquoise Division!   

At Foothill Technology KIWIN'S  members have been ac-

tively preparing for the Project R: Rethink Reconsider Respect. 

These KIWIN'S members have been working with the Ventura 

Arc Foundation and neighboring high schools in Ventura 

County in order to help spread the use of the R-word so that 

people with disabilities may be empowered and recognized as 

individuals with qualities and abilities who offer value and 

significance to our community.  Thus far Foothill Technology 

KIWIN'S members along with other high school students have 

created a video and finalized a presentation for the Project R 

Campaign. In a few weeks, these KIWIN'S members intend to 

launch a school-wide rally about Project R.  

 Meanwhile, on February 23, Camarillo KIWIN'S launched 

their first annual Benefit Concert, “Underneath the Stars” at 

Adolfo Camarillo High School.  Eight local performers from 

the school and community generously lent their talented voic-

es in order to raise money for Project Eliminate and a Key 

Club International Partner in Service, March of Dimes. The 

KIWIN'S club chose to focus on these two charities as they 

aimed to help spread the Kiwanis mission of aiding the chil-

dren of the world. The KIWIN'S club was fortunate to have 

nine local businesses sponsor the benefit concert. There were 

over $300 in raffle prizes courtesy of the donations from Cam-

arillo Bat-R-Up, Harley's Camarillo Bowl, Mongolian BBQ, 

Sheila's Wine & Bar, Cafe India, Swirl, Element Coffee, and El 

Tecolote.  Overall, the event was a success with over 100 peo-

ple in attendance and $733 raised for Project Eliminate and 

March of Dimes! 

 Both Project R and the Benefit Concert show that with a 

little preparation, the high school youth can set out to do 

amazing things! 
 
 
 

 
 

  



  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 OXNARD 
Daniel Martinez Reporting: 

The Oxnard Kiwanis is co-hosting 

the first Downtown Oxnard Car Show. 

The event is Saturday, March 9 from 1 to 

4 p.m. with a 11:30 a.m. check-in.  There 

will be no registration fee for this first 

car show event.   
 

SIMI VALLEY 
Madeleine Kolodziej Reporting: 

Simi Valley will have 33 members in 

attendance at the  MidYear Conference 

in Burbank on March 2. 

In addition to our monthly commit-

ments; dinner service at the Samaritan 

Center and two Aktion Club meetings 

we will fit into our March calendar our 

annual Garage Sale on  the 9th, a fun, 

fun, fun St. Patrick’s dinner on March 

15, and our Easter Breakfast at the Simi 

Valley Senior Center on March 31. 

In February we  served  coffee ‘n 

donuts and a BBQ lunch at the Samari-

tan Center’s Cut-A-Thon.   

Our ChucKwagon  was on duty for 

a 2-day run at the Civil War Encamp-

ment at the Strathearn Historical Park 

At the Youth Summit we provided 

lunch for youth leaders and city and 

community leaders. 
 

EAST VENTURA  
Cathy Sheeler Reporting: 

Our small but mighty club held our first 

Annual Casino bus trip!  We began the 

planning last November for the char-

tered bus trip to San Manuel Casino lo-

cated in Highland, CA.  This was a day 

trip only and a risk to take for a fund-

raiser.   

HOWEVER , we put our heads to-

gether and came up with a plan, worked 

together to raise $950 to help fund pro-

jects to put smiles on young children's 

faces !  We are very proud of this 

achievement and are moving forward!   
 

 

 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Roger Klausler Reporting: 

Members of CVK helped with regis-

tration for Pam's Pancreatic Cancer Run 

in Westlake on February 9.  You had to 

run to keep warm! 
We expect a large turn-out for our 

Special Guest Day at 11:45 AM on 

March 12, to be held at the Los Robles 

Greens Golf Course in Thousand Oaks. 

And anticipation runs high for Santa 

Anita Derby Day, which is open to any-

one who wishes to attend.   Contact:    
 

Duane Hollinger  

bucks4home@aol.com   

or 805-373-3711  
 

for information and tickets--only $35 

each--for the few remaining reserved 

box seats with monitors at the finish 

line.  The price includes free valet park-

ing, a racing form, gourmet food trucks, 

a T-shirt, and a live concert sponsored 

by KROQ radio. 
 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Steve Holt Reporting: 

March is a busy month for Kiwanis 

Club of Thousand Oaks. VIPs through-

out the city are being interviewed and 

the results will be tallied for our Com-

munity Analysis.  

We'll make a pancake breakfast for 

Little League's Opening Day on March 

2, the same day that other members will 

attend the Mid Year Conference in Bur-

bank.  

On March 3, T.O. Kiwanians will be 

participating and donating to the annual 

CROP Walk (Communities Responding 

to Overcome Poverty). 

The club will host a Treasure Hunt 

on March 9 to raise money for Make-A-

Wish.  

We'll play the T.O. Rotary Club in a 

basketball game to help a local middle 

school on March 16.  

Kiwanian Aaron Podell will host a 

card night as an administrative fundrais-

er on March 23.  

And we're looking forward to Gov. 

Gary Jander's visit on March 30. 
 

SANTA BARBARA 

Anita Ho Reporting: 

UPCOMING SPEAKERS and CLUB 

BUSINESS: 

March 6 – First Wednesday of each 

month is designated as our business 

meeting.  Members have the opportuni-

ty to provide input and make decisions 

for community service projects and oth-

er programs. 

March 13 – Doug & Sandy Miller will 

share their vision with us. The City of 

Goleta has no programs for those who 

are homeless and going through difficult 

times. HEAL (Health, Empowerment 

and Love) GOLETA is a faith-based or-

ganization that is now partnering with 

local businesses to make a difference in 

the lives of the less fortunate in our com-

munity. 

March 20 – Bob Hopper, PhD will bring 

his recently published book STICK 

WITH EXERCISE FOR A LIFETIME. He 

is an advocate of improved health to 

extend the quality of our lives. Much of 

his work is communicating to businesses 

the benefits of exercise to reduce the ev-

er-increasing costs of health insurance.  

March 27 – This 4th Wednesday evening 

meeting will be held at the Mesa Café 

since the Carriage Museum is unavaila-

ble. We will begin at 5:30pm. Our speak-

er is Carol Ruiz, owner/operator of our 

new Chick-fil-A. Find out her plans to 

provide service projects to the communi-

ty. 
 

VENTURA 
Matt Kohagen Reporting: 

March 1st Special Guest Day  ex-

pecting about 15 potential members to 

attend.  

Sat. March 2nd - Kiwins Garage Sale 

to benefit Relay for Life.  

Speakers in March to discuss Hu-

man Trafficking, Stronghold Schools & 

Ventura's Fire Season. 

mailto:bucks4home@aol.com
tel:805-373-3711
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LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Gary Gray, Immediate Past Lt. Governor 
gary@gvgraycpa.com 
 

Brad Lewis,  Lt. Governor-Elect 
bradlewis@earthlink.net 
 

Tony Antonelli, Treasurer 
tapharm01@verizon.net 
 

Paul Campbell, Membership 
paul@campbellgrouphomes.com 
 

Roy Talley, New Club Builder 
retalley@pacbell.net 
 

Wes Miller, Foundation Ambassador 
anewtec@aol.com 
 

Madeleine Kolodziej, Newsletter 
madi4svk@gmail.com 
 

Kathi Van Etten, Website 
kathivanetten@gmail.com 
 

Brendan Hendrick, EliMiNaTe Coordinator 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
 

 
DIVISION 42 CLUBS 

 
CAMARILLO 
Meets Tuesday 12:00 Noon 
Round Table, 880 Arneill Road 
President:  Doug Hill 
805-797-8263 ~ doughillcpa@netscape.net 
Secretary:  Susan Anderson 
805-271-9169 ~ susan.anderson@owb.com 

 
CARPINTERIA 
Meets Wednesdays 7:00 PM 
Memorial Bldg., 941 Walnut Avenue 
President:  Pat Keiser 
805-368-5644 ~ patkeiser@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Doug Cool 
805-684-5639 ~ dbcool@verizon.net 
 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Meets Tuesdays 12:00 Noon 
BJ’s, 3955 E. Thousand Oaks Blvd. Westlake 
Village.   
President:  Wendy Prindle 
805-279-2514 ~ k.prindle@verizon.net 
Secretary: Marge Corridori 
805-496-9395 ~ marge6759@yahoo.com 
 

EAST VENTURA 

Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Elks Club, 2126 Knoll Drive 
President:  Sharon Robinson 
805-701-1203 ~ shady3773@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Cathy Sheeler 
805-649-9631 ~ fishfry4us@yahoo.com 
 

MOORPARK 
Meets 1st Monday 7:00 PM 
Moorpark Chamber of Commerce, 10 E. High  
President:  Kim Simons 
818-427-6742 ~ kim@srgla1.com 
Secretary:  Richard Green 
805-523-2958*greenr@usc.edu 
 

OXNARD 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 22nd  
President:  Sergio Martinez 
805-890-4795 
Sergio.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
Secretary:  Daniel Martinez 
805-844-9145  
Daniel.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
 

SANTA BARBARA 
Meets Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Mesa Café, 1972 Cliff Drive 
President:  Rich Rojas 
805-896-9083 ~ ricro77@hotmail.com 
Secretary:  Anita Ho 
805-451-2928 ~ vol@volunteersb.com 
 

SANTA PAULA 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St. 
President:  Dan Robles 
805-525-1460  ~ drobles@blackgold.org 
Secretary:  Mary Mata 
805-524-4657 ~ 
Mary_Kiwanis@sbcglobal.net 

 
SANTA SUSANA 
Meets Wednesday 12:15 PM 
First Street Family Restaurant, 2025 First St. 
President:  Eric Cohen 
805-587-4758 ~ simiprint@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Gary White 
805-660-7446 ~ bflatgary@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY 
Meets Wednesday 7:00 AM 
Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St. 
President:  Nick Esser 
805-404-6550 ~ nichorus@pacbell.net 
Secretary:  Mary Martin 
805-527-0760 ~ fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY ONLINE 
Meets Online  1st & 3rd Sunday 7:00 PM 
www.kiwanisonline.org 
President: Ray Dempsey 
805-527-2501 ~ dempsey.r@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Keri Ferguson  
805-368-5267 ~ kerifergusonm@gmail.com 
 

SOUTH COAST 
Meets Tuesday 6:00 PM 
IHOP, 4765 Calle Real 
President:  Bill Childs 
billchilds@cox.net 
Secretary:  J.R. Gardner 
805-967-5801 ~ gardn8j@cox.net 
 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Wednesday 7:15 AM 
Palm Garden, 495 Ventu Parkway 
President:  Steve Holt 
805-405-9737 ~ stevencholt@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Gloria Dyok 
805-492-8679 ~ gloriadyok@roadrunner.com 
 

VENTURA 
Meets Friday 12:00 Noon 
Poinsettia Pavillion, 3451  Foothill Road 
President:  Dave Schmutte 
805-654-8151 ~ sdavecpa@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Matt Kohagen 
805-795-1445 ~ EPTCB64@gmail.com 
 

VENTURA SUBURBAN 
Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 6:30 PM 
Marie Callender’s, 1295 S. Victoria Ave. 
President:  Brendan Hendrick 
805-749-8661 ~ kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
Secretary:  Tracey Hendrick 
805-642-8661 ~ tnbhen@aol.com 
 
 
 

 

 SERVICE LEADERSHIP 
PROGRAMS  

__________________________ 
Region 10 Director:  Mike Van Etten 
region10mve@gmail.com 
Cell 213-276-8200 Home 805-520-0549 
 

KEY CLUBS 
Division 42 East Lt. Governor: 
Kristine Rafanan 
d42e.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

Division 42 West Lt. Governor:   
Lina Partida 
d42w.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
Regional Advisor:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 

 
KIWINS 
Turquoise:  Jessica Tran, Lt. Governor 
turquoiseltg1213@gmail.com 


